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Dear Friends in Christ,

Here we are, what seems to be spring and we did not see the winter that we had

last year. Last February was nothing but a white out and it was slow moving in any road
we took, but one year later and it did'nt seem to be the same place. We had a little
snow but not enough to brag about it.

February 2018 was a good month, with the church still picking up people here and
there, and trying to keep things going. We again had a Valentine Banquet as we did
last year, but last year we only had 12 people. This year, 44 people showed up and we
did have enough food to feed everyone. We had activity, games, and entertainment
that really moved the hearts toward the Lord. There was good preaching and really
good fellowship.

March 2018 has started with a full schedule for ministry. We had a representative
from the CHIEF ministries come by and preach for us and a couple groups are coming
by to help with our building repairs. We have had drainage and water damage to the
building but hopefully have that taken care of by the end of the month. We will also
do some repainting of the eaves, the overhangs of the roof, and the steeple will have
a new look as well.

On March 28-30, we will host the Native American Baptist Fellowship meeting here in
Warm Springs for the first time. This Reservation will benefit from the NABF meeting
because the churches who attend reach out to witness to as many that will listen. Cur
meetings have always seem to have souls saved because of it.

I just finished 7 weeks of marriage classes and it did not produce as well as | expected.
We advertised it in the papers, radio, flyers, and even door to door invitations, but only
to see 7 people show up. Later, | found out that people don't get married around here
and that they just shack up....(live in sin).

Pray that the Lord will give me wisdom to help change it......

Pray for the van given to us and that we may fill it up soon....

Pray for the Glendoveer Baptist Church in Portland.....

Pray for our Revival / April 15-18 with Evangelist Gerry Locklear

Pray for our Good News Club with 50 kids weekly

Pray for the men in our church to lead their homes

Thank you for the prayers and financial support to this ministry.....and Regina and | are
very Grateful for you and your church for staying faithful to missions!

The Lord Keep You, January,
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